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A special event open to those in the legal and law enforcement community is taking place at the 
Refuge Restaurant during our regular meeting day and time:  

 
Tuesday, January 15, 2019, from 12:00 to 1:30 p.m. 

The Refuge Restaurant  
1501 Butte House Road, Yuba City, CA 95993 

 
Rather than have our meeting conflict with this event, we are canceling our regularly scheduled meeting 

for January so that you all have the opportunity to attend the following motivational presentation: 
 

“Victors not Victims – Redefining Adversity in the Justice System.” 
 

W Mitchell is an inspirational, award-winning keynote speaker who guides people and empowers them 
to take responsibility for life’s inevitable challenges and to embrace the power of taking charge. As 
Mitchell so convincingly states, It’s not what happens to you. It’s what you do 
about it.  Mitchell is excited to bring his message to the workers of the justice system who help so 
many people in our local community overcome adversity. 
 
The event starts at noon and will qualify for 0.5 hours of MCLE credits.  Lunch is $15.00. 
 

Please RSVP for this event by noon on Monday, January 14, 2019  
to Secretary Melissa Poulos, mpoulos@suttercourts.com, (530) 822-3368. 

 
REMINDER NOTES AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 
- Our next regular meeting will be Tuesday, February 19, 2019. 

 
- Elections for the 2019 YSBA Board:  The current three board members (Courtney Gengler – president, 

Jessica Hiller – treasurer, and Melissa Poulos – secretary) are willing to remain in those offices for 
2019. We will hold an election in February if anyone wants to run for those offices and to fill the office 
of vice president. 

 
- Bar Association Membership dues for 2019 are $50.00 and are now due. 
 
- If you have any announcements that you would like included in the Newsletter, please send an email 

to Secretary Melissa Poulos at mpoulos@suttercourts.com. 
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2018 YUBA SUTTER BAR ASSOCIATION MEMBERS 
 

Francis L. Adams Laura Ferree Paulla Hyatt-McIntire Mindi Reid 
Michael Barrette 

Janet Bender 
Anthony Galyean 
Courtney Gengler 

Bertrand Ithurburn 
Ilene Jacobs 

Brenda Smith 
Kelly Smith 

Diana Bermingham Robert Gengler David Lane Erin Spear 
Brant Bordsen Steve Gimblin Letty Litchfield Kimberly Steffenson 

Amy Byrne John Guth Landon Little Jack Taylor 
David Collins Stephanie Hansel Roberto Marquez Susan Townsend 
Laura Davis Jared Hastey Daniel Martinez Mark Van Den Heuvel 

Nicholas Deal 
Shawn DelaMerced 

Tim Hayes 
Jessica Hiller 

Elizabeth McCaulley 
Melissa Poulos 

David Vasquez 
Minna Williams 

Nicole Delerio    
 
It is not too late to join! Just send in your dues of $50.00 or bring them with you to the meeting. 

 
Yuba Sutter Bar Association 

Meeting Minutes 
November 13, 2018 

The Refuge Restaurant 
 

1. The MCLE presentation was provided by Cory Hamma, the Director of Digital Forensics and 
Califorensics, Sacramento. The topic was, “Ethical Duties and Electronically Stored Information,” and 
it qualified for one hour of MCLE ethics credits.  
 
Key terms discussed were:  
a. Electronic Discovery: The process of locating, securing, and searching Electronically Stored 

Information (ESI) to use as evidence in a legal proceeding. 
b. Computer Forensics: Going further than E-Discovery: The use of specialized techniques for 

recovery, authentication and analysis of Electronically Stored Information (ESI). 
c. Metadata: A set of data that describes and gives information about other data. 
 
Mr. Hamma provided a handout of all PowerPoint slides to everyone in attendance. 
 

2. Courtney Gengler, President, ended the meeting with announcements. 
a. Next month is our holiday party. It will be at Cellar & Sudz on Plumas Street in Yuba City on 

December 13, 2018 at 5:00 p.m. We will not have our regularly scheduled meeting in December. 
b. Our next regularly scheduled meeting will be Tuesday, January 15, 2019.  
c. The current three board members (Courtney Gengler – president, Jessica Hiller – treasurer, and 

Melissa Poulos – secretary) are willing to remain in those offices for 2019. We will hold an 
election in January if anyone wants to run for those offices and to fill the office of vice president. 

d. Jack Taylor has some books in his library that are free to anyone who would like to pick them up. 
See the list attached to the email. 

 
3. Courtney Gengler, President, thanked everyone for coming and adjourned the meeting. 


